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This Notice outlines the Dis-

trict’s contacts, meeting sched-

ules, director information and 

2018 election information.  The 

Notice can be viewed at 

www.ubsd.org.  

Meetings of the Board of Direc-

tors are held at 5:30 pm on the 

second Thursday of each month 

with a work session preceding 

each meeting.  The meetings are 

conducted at the District’s ad-

ministration office which is lo-

cated at 1605 Airport Road, 

Breckenridge and are open to 

the public. 
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Barrie Stimson, President 

Patricia Theobald, Vice Presi-
dent 

Allyn Mosher, Secretary/
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Jason Hart 

Jeremy Fischer 
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SEPTIC SYSTEMS AND WATER QUALITY 

Did you know that malfunctioning individual septic systems not only contaminate 
areas immediately surrounding the system, but can have a significant negative im-
pact on water quality in the entire Upper Blue Basin?  Contaminants such as phos-
phorus, nitrogen and coliform bacteria when discharged into the environment will 
have varying degrees of pollution, including negative impacts on human health.  
For instance, a septic system contributes up to 2 pounds of phosphorus per year 
into the ecosystem.  This phosphorus contributes to the pollution of our rivers and 
lakes by adding nutrients that can cause everything from eutrophication of our res-
ervoirs, to taste and odor problems in drinking water. In addition, nitrogen from 
these malfunctioning systems is not only toxic to aquatic life, but in certain forms is 
quite toxic to humans. Failing septic systems also increase bacterial presence, 
which is a strong indicator of direct human contamination and is considered very 
dangerous if ingested. 

Construction of state of the art treatment systems combined with operations over-
seen by highly qualified personnel and collaborative relationships with other local 
governments, has ensured that the waters of the Upper Blue will remain “Blue” 
well into the future. We take great pride in our efforts to be proactive in the iden-
tification and implementation of water quality protection projects, such as connec-
tion of failing septic systems.  These aggressive efforts in the protection of water 
quality and human health have placed the District as environmental leaders, recog-
nized throughout the Country. 

STAY INFORMED AT UBSD.ORG 

Did you know that you could find out everything from lowering your monthly 

bill to the District’s Rules and Regulations on the District’s web page?  We 

attempt to have all the information you need to keep up to date.  If you have any 

questions, we welcome you calling us at (970) 453-2723. 

http://www.ubsd.org
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TELEPHONE:  970-453-2723 

FAX:  970-453-2013 

WWW.UBSD.ORG 

UPPER BLUE 

SANITATION DISTRICT 

1605 AIRPORT ROAD 
PO BOX 1216 

BRECKENRIDGE, COLORADO  80424 
 

HOW IS MY SEWER BILL CALCULATED? 

A common question we receive is the method by which 

a sewer bill is calculated. First, all building units, ei-

ther residential or commercial are based on a single 

family equivalent, or “SFE”.  An SFE is defined as “the 

average characteristics of a home of a single family in a 

permanent residence in the District”.   Based on flow 

studies, a single family home contributes a peak flow 

of 300 gallons per day/per SFE, and this is the base up-

on which the District evaluates all other uses.  For the 

purposes of determining the amount of SFEs assigned 

to residential units, the District uses the number of bed-

rooms and bathrooms contained in the unit.  For in-

stance, a detached, three bedroom and two bathroom 

single family home equals one SFE.  If the number of 

bedrooms and bathrooms increase, there is a resulting 

increase in the amount of SFEs assigned to the home. 

The amount of calculated SFEs is then multiplied by 

$78 which is the current cost per SFE to equal your 

quarterly sewer charge. A detailed breakdown of SFE 

calculations can be found on the District’s web site at 

www.ubsd.org. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS CONSIDERS A RATE INCREASE FOR 2017 

The Board has held the rates the same for the last five years due to increases in efficiencies.  With the 

re-commissioning of the Iowa Hill Facility and increased regulatory requirements the Board of Direc-

tors will consider a rate increase in 2017.  The Board will consider increasing the monthly service rate 

by $3/qtr/sfe and a 3-5% increase in the Plant Investment Fee.  The Board will be reviewing these pro-

posed increases as they review the 2017 draft budget beginning in September.  The Public Hearing for 

adoption of the Budget is scheduled for December 8, 2016 at 5:30 pm at 1605 Airport Rd. The Draft 

Budget is also available online at ubsd.org.  Public comment is welcome. 

 GREASE  TRAP MAINTENANCE 

The District’s treatment facilities can treat most waste that is 

contributed to our system.  However, grease and grease prod-

ucts are difficult to remove and cause many operational prob-

lems.  We encourage homeowners to not dispose of grease 

down the drain.  As for restaurants with grease traps, we require 

those businesses to clean the traps on a regular basis and submit 

the receipts of maintenance.  In the fall of 2016 we will again be 

contacting those businesses with grease traps for onsite inspec-

tions.  If customers have any questions, we encourage you to 

contact our office. 

EMERGENCY CONTACT 

INFORMATION 

Sewer backups due to failure of the District’s 

main line are rare, but do occur.  Usually the 

backup is due to a failure of the property’s service 

line.  Therefore, we recommend contacting a 

plumbing contractor initially.  However, if there 

is concern that the problem is more than a failed 

service line, such as an overflow, then the best 

action is to contact the District by calling the 

emergency response phone.  That number is 970-

418-6073.  If for some reason that number does 

not reply, contact Summit County Dispatch at 970

-668-8600. 

http://www.ubsd.org/

